
 

 
GPO Box 2983, Melbourne VIC 3001   

Telephone:  1300 341 665  |  Email: regorgs@roc.gov.au 
Website: www.roc.gov.au 

26 August 2021 

 

Gary O'Halloran 

Divisional Assistant Secretary/Federal Vice President/QLD Branch Secretary 

Communications, Electrical, Electronic, Energy, Information, Postal, Plumbing and Allied Services 

Union of Australia - Plumbing Division Queensland Divisional Branch 

 

Sent via email: gary@plumbersunionqld.com  

                 CC: gkent@mgisq.com.au  

 

Dear Gary O'Halloran, 

 

Communications, Electrical, Electronic, Energy, Information, Postal, Plumbing and Allied 

Services Union of Australia - Plumbing Division Queensland Divisional Branch 

Financial Report for the year ended 31 March 2021 – (FR2021/13) 

 

I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 31 March 2021 for the 

Communications, Electrical, Electronic, Energy, Information, Postal, Plumbing and Allied Services 

Union of Australia - Plumbing Division Queensland Divisional Branch.  The documents were 

lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission (the ROC) on 25 August 2021. 

The financial report has now been filed.  

The financial report was filed based on a primary review. This involved confirming that the financial 

reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered 

Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under s.268 of the 

RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting 

Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied with.  A primary review does not 

examine all disclosure requirements. 

I make the following comment to assist you when you next prepare a financial report. You are not 
required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. The ROC will confirm this 
concern has been addressed prior to filing next year’s report. 

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 31 March 2022 may be subject to an 

advanced compliance review. 

Notes to the Financial Statements 
 
Under Note 6B: Furniture, Fittings and Office Equipment information relating to the relevant right of 
use asset is provided. I note however that the item is labelled ‘Total right of use asset – land and 
buildings’ instead of ‘Total right of use asset - furniture, fittings and office equipment’. 

Reporting Requirements 

The ROC website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 

associated timelines. The website also contains the s.253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 

financial statements.   
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The ROC recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in 

complying with the RO Act, the s.253 reporting guidelines and Australian Accounting 

Standards.  Access to this information is available via this link. 

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please contact me on 1300 341 665 or via email at 

regorgs@roc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mihiri Jayawardane 

Registered Organisations Commission 

 

 

 

https://www.roc.gov.au/running-a-registered-organisation/financial-reporting
mailto:regorgs@roc.gov.au







































































































































